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April is upon us and that means Spring weather. It means new life will start to emerge. The
flowers will start blooming, if they aren’t already. The trees will start budding out new
leaves. The grass will start growing, which means the lawn mower needs to get serviced
and ready to use. I love this time of year when everything comes out of its dormancy, and
we see new life take shape.

As I think about new life bursting forth, a couple of Scripture texts come to mind:

Isaiah 43:19 – “For I am about to do something new. See, I have already begun! Do you not
see it? I will make a pathway through the wilderness. I will create rivers in the dry
wasteland. The wild animals in the fields will thank me, the jackals and the owls, too, for
giving them water in the desert. Yes, I will make rivers in the dry wasteland so my chosen
people can be refreshed.”

And also, Revelation 21:5 – “And the one sitting on the throne said, ‘Look, I am making
everything new.’”

God is in the business of the doing new things. And God is doing new things here at FUMC
with the new pastor, Bill Hargis and his wife, Cher, moving to West Plains sometime in
June. And I believe God has great plans for FUMC. Jeremiah 29:11 says, “’For I know the
plans I have for you,’ says the Lord. ‘They are plans for good and not for disaster, to give
you a future and a hope.’”

So, please keep Bill and Cher in your prayers as they make this move. Keep FUMC in your
prayers during this season of transition. And keep Jeanne and I in your prayers as we make
our move back home to Oklahoma and settle in Ponca City.

Now let me share with you a couple of scheduling items.

Every four years United Methodists from all over the world meet together for what is called
General Conference. There are usually somewhere around 800 to 900 clergy and the
same amount of laity who were elected in their respective Annual Conferences to attend
General Conference. I know that many of you have been keeping track on what’s going on
with the United Methodist Church denomination around the subject of human sexuality and
the wording in the United Methodist Book of Discipline concerning that topic. These
discussions have been taking place at General Conference since the 1970s and just in the
last

ten or so years has it really kind of taken over a lot of the conversation in our denomination.
Something will come to a head at this year’s General Conference. And to be honest with
you, I don’t know what that will be. I don’t have a crystal ball to look into the future to see
what will happen. I’ve read some of the reports leading up to General Conference just you
can and have.

A LETTER from Pastor Andy



General Conference is scheduled for April 23 thru May 3 in Charlotte, NC. If you would like
to watch it, you can find it live streamed. You can google UMC General Conference 2024
and there you will be able to find a link to view it.

Here’s what we’re going to do to prepare ourselves for General Conference. On Sunday
night, April 21, we will meet in the sanctuary for a time of prayer. We will pray for all the
delegates that are attending. We will pray for the Holy Spirit to have room to move. We will
pray for God’s will to be done. I feel like this is important for us heading into General
Conference. I’m inviting you to join me as we lift our Church, the United Methodist Church
up to God.

The next scheduling item I want to share with you takes place on Sunday, May 5. Laura
Murphy from the Missouri United Methodist Foundation will be here to present a grant
check to Hattie Patillo on our behalf for the upgrade we made to our security cameras. We
were given a matching Challenge grant of $3,000 which means that we, as a church, had
to come up with $3,000 of our own, then the Foundation would present us with the check.
Through your extravagant generosity, we were able to exceed that amount. So, Laura will
be here to present that check at both services.

I want to take this opportunity to publicly thank Hattie for her work so that we could get
this grant. It was through Hattie’s diligence during the grant writing process and all the
follow-up things that needed to take place that we were able to apply and ultimately receive
this grant. When you see Hattie around the church, give her a big thanks for her work on
this.

That same day during the Sunday school hour, Laura Murphy will present an abbreviated
version of a program that the Foundation has called “Putting Your House in Order.” This
program focuses on end-of-life financial planning, which

probably none of us really wants to think about that much. The workshop itself actually
lasts for about 90 minutes, so, during the Sunday school hour she will give some overviews
of the workshop and what it entails. We can then decide if we would like her to come back
at some point to share the entire workshop with us. You will hear more about this in the
coming weeks. But I would like you to be in prayer about this and want to invite you to
attend her presentation during the Sunday school hour on May 5th.

There is a lot happening here at FUMC over the next couple of months. I want to encourage
you to attend worship with your fellow congregants and be an encouraging voice for each
other as we navigate transition together.

Looking forward to seeing you in worship.

Pastor Andy



Daily Bible Readings for
April  2024

April 16 – Matthew 18:2-4 
April 17 – Colossians 3:9-10 
April 18 – Ephesians 2:8-10 
April 19 – Galatians 2:20-21 
April 20 – John 15:1-2 
April 21 – Psalm 55:16-19 
April 22 – 1st Corinthians 15:51-55 
April 23 – Malachi 3:6 
April 24 – Titus 3:4-7 
April 25 – Psalm 90:1-2 
April 26 – Isaiah 55:8-9 
April 27 – Ezekiel 36:25-27 
April 28 – Luke 5:36-39 
April 29 – Acts 9:17-19 
April 30 – 1st Peter 1:23-25

April 1 – Roman 12:1-2 
April 2 – 2nd Corinthians 5:16-17 
April 3 – Ephesians 4:20-24 
April 4 – Proverbs 3:5-6 
April 5 – Philippians 4:13 
April 6 – Jeremiah 29:11 
April 7 – Psalm 30:4-5 
April 8 – Ecclesiastes 3:1 
April 9 – Hebrews 13:8 
April 10 – Isaiah 43:18-19 
April 11 – James 1:17 
April 12 – Revelation 21:5 
April 13 – Psalm 102:25-27 
April 14 – 2nd Corinthians 3:18
April 15 – Lamentations 3:22-23

Change is inevitable. Change will happen whether we like it or not. And all of us are
going through an extreme amount of change over the next few months. The church will
be welcoming a new pastor in July, and you will have to learn his idiosyncrasies just like
you had to learn mine. And he will have to learn your idiosyncrasies just as I had to
learn yours. My family and I are going through extreme change as well moving back to
Oklahoma and I will have to learn the culture of two churches in Ponca City. And I, for
one, think it’s exciting.

Change is not something to fear but is an opportunity to grow closer to God and
become more like the person He designed us to be. These Bible verses about change
offer stability and hope and remind us that while our circumstances may shift, God's
love and promises are steadfast and unchanging.

I want to encourage you to read these verses each, pray through, journal about them,
allow God to speak to you through His Word.



April is here and with it comes the changing of the seasons. The grass is greening up, the trees are budding, the birds
are back, bringing with them their beautiful songs, and it seems like new life is emerging all around us. For me, spring
is a welcome change (I think we all know my thoughts on winter at this point 👎🏼), and it fills me with hope for the good
things to come. 

However, spring can be a bit of a roller coaster, too, can it not? The weather is the definition of unpredictable. It’s
sunny and 80 degrees one day and snow flurries are forecasted for the next. There is always the possibility of
severe thunderstorms and tornadoes, and so that can cause a sense of dread in many of us. We get excited to see
the leaves on the trees, but one bad frost can set them back and we might not see green again until June. So as
much good as this change can bring, it also comes with so much uncertainty that sometimes makes it hard to
embrace it so we can fully enjoy the season we are in.

And I think maybe that concept applies to more than just weather. We are in a season of change here at FUMC, and
that brings with it plenty of excitement. Pastor Bill Hargis will be joining us in July, and we can’t wait to welcome him
to our community. We know that God has a great mission for our church in this community, and it will be so exciting
to see how God moves through Bill to accomplish His will here at FUMC-West Plains. But, we are also saying
goodbye to a family so dear to us as the Lambels return “home” to Oklahoma, so it’s a very bittersweet change, to be
sure. Additionally, after a 4-year “Covid” delay, General Conference will again be convening at the end of this month,
and only God knows what change that might bring to our denomination, but we are rallying in prayer that His will be
done at that conference and peace and unity can be restored to this body. The outcome can very well be a GOOD
change, but again, the uncertainty brings with it much trepidation. 

All that said, with these changes on the horizon, it is maybe a tiny bit hard for me to simply enjoy the current season
that I’m in. But, if I’m only focusing on the future, full of trepidation because I don’t know exactly what’s next, WHAT in
the world might I be missing in the here and now? I would hate to think that I missed the mighty presence of God as
He moves through both worship services each and every Sunday. I would hate to miss the laughter and
conversations taking place in the parlor here at the church on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of every month as a group of
“stitchers” come together to work on prayer shawls (among other projects). I would hate to miss the enthusiasm and
excitement of the Praise Team as we come together on Tuesday evenings to work on our worship setlists for the
week. I would hate to miss the beauty of the bell choir or chancel choir on Wednesday evenings, as beautiful notes
are transformed into amazing harmonies that glorify God. I would hate to miss ANY of those things, and that’s only a
fraction of the weekly activities at the church that bring so much joy. But if I’m too focused on the what-ifs coming my
way, I WILL miss those things. And so it is my goal to shift my perspective and enjoy this beautiful season I am in,
and I invite you to do the same. Let’s join together in praying fervently for the changes on the horizon, but let’s not let
the uncertainty steal our joy in the here and now. God is so good, and He has good things planned. Our only job is to
seek His will in all that we do and share His goodness with those around us. That’s a better spot to place our focus
than on the changing world around us, and we can rest assured our future could NOT be in better hands- He’s got
this. All of it. And He is good.

Love you all.

Bambi

Lay Ministries



MONDAY,  APRIL  8TH BEGINNING AT 11 :30 AM
I N  T H E  P A R K I N G  L O T  N E X T  T O  G O H N  H A L L

( A C R O S S  F R O M  T H E  C H U R C H )

*ONSITE PARKING WILL NOT BE AVAILABLE FOR THIS EVENT

FREE ECLIPSE VIEWING GLASSES FOR FIRST
50 VIEWERS
FREE HOT DOGS

FREE WATER

The dates of the trip will be
Saturday, October 19th-
Friday, October 25th

The specific projects will be
determined on site

The mission for this trip is to
serve alongside the local
church, fullfilling needs within
the community

PUERTO RICO

$1500

JAMAICA VBS

$1000

The dates of the trip will be
Saturday, August 3rd-Sunday,
August 11th

Each day, we will teach VBS in the
morning and complete a service
project in the afternoon

This is a fantastic opportunity for
families to serve together

2024 Mission Trip Opportunities



Gifts
 & 

Numbers

Every Tuesday:
6:30 am Men's Group in the Fellowship Hall
6:00 am Prayer Group in Rm 210

Every Sunday:
8:30 am Contemporary Service
             Christian Life Center
            *Children's Church available -
              except Communion Sunday

9:45 am Sunday School

11:00 am Traditional Service
             Sanctuary - 2nd floor
           
   

Important dates for your calendar

March 3
Attendance: 178
Gifts:  $11,560.10

March 17
Attendance:  272
Gifts:  $ 6830.00       

March 31
Attendance: 172
Gifts:  $10,676.56

March 10
Attendance: 172
Gifts:  $10,676.56

April 16th:
In Stitches - Parlor, 10am

April 2nd:
In Stitches - Parlor, 10am

April 8th:
Church Council Meeting - Rm 210, 5:30pm
April 9th:
UMW Meeting - Fellowship Hall, 9am
April 9th:
Friendship Circle Preschool - open enrollment begins

March 24
Attendance: 195
Gifts:  $10,231.00         

April 8th:
Eclipse Viewing Party - 11:30am

April 21st:
Whole Church prayer for General Conference -
Sanctuary, 6pm 



COUNCIL'S
CORNER

Greetings Church Family,

HE IS RISEN, JESUS CHRIST IS RISEN INDEED.  I hope you, your family & friends and church family were able to
celebrate this most amazing event this Easter.  We worship the risen Lord.
One of the highlights for your Administrative Council this month was meeting the new pastor that our Bishop and
Cabinet have assigned to West Pains to replace the vacancy left when Pastor Andy announced he was going to
serve a church in his home state of Oklahoma.  Bill Hargis and his wife, Cher are excited to begin their ministry here
on July 1.  Watch your newsletter for the date and time when we will celebrate Pastor Andy’s time here at FUMC
West Plains, and wish him well in his new appointment.
Your council has been working on safety issues around our church for months.  You will see some of these changes
in the nest few weeks.  Hattie Patillo has been instrumental in seeking a challenge grant from the UMC Conference
for replacing our old, outdated security cameras.  The Conference portion of the cost of the cameras will be
presented to our church during worship services on April 7.  We are also in the process of installing a safety window
between the lobby and the church office.  This will allow Falana to see who is in our lobby and help visitors to our
church
Our church building is a beautiful, but old building.  Some of the building issues we are dealing with now are our
heating system in the west side of the church, the mechanical curtain system in the CLC, the fire suppression
system in the CLC kitchen and an old electrical fuse box on the west side of the church.  Some of these issues are
critical safety issues and need replacement, so you may notice some additional construction activity over the next
month.
Spring is here.  Along with redbud & dogwood blossoms we often see damaging weather events this time of year.  
Chris Patillo has been taking care of the church’s “disaster” trailer.  Our intent is to use this trailer for light storm
cleanup within 150 miles of West Plains.  If you would like to be active in helping other communities deal with severe
weather events, please contact our church office.  
We are beginning the process of finding someone to fill the much-needed position of youth leader for our church.  
Please keep this very important position in prayer that God will lead us to the right person.
After more than a decade of leadership in our church, Len Campo has made the decision to step away from his
position on the Administrative Council.  We certainly thank him for his service all these years.  Melody Martin will fill
his position on the Council.  Melody has been very active in the leadership of many of our church’s ministries.  Please
thank her for taking on this additional responsibility of serving on your Council.

Blessings,

Bob Legler – Administrative Council Chair                                                             
Wanda Byrd – Secretary  = UMW Representative
Finance Team:  Shaun Duggins, Steve Shaw, John Pruett
Trustees:  Greg Weeks, Joy Ross
Staff Parrish:  Pat Holmes, John Ackerson, Karen Kattner
Youth Representative – Hattie Patillo
Lay Leader – Rob Stauffer 
Melody Martin



Terry Taylor

Dick Dold
Barbara Alsup

Richard & Helen Atkins

FUMC WOMEN'S SCHOLARSHIP

This scholarship is open to women over age 21 who are returning to college

after an absence.

Applicants must carry 12 hours per semester & show financial need.

Applications available in church office and due with transcripts July 8th.

RENEWABLE   SCHOLARSHIPS
Must be previous FUMC Scholarship Winner.

Completed 12 credit hours per semester the previous year.

Maintained a 2.5 GPA or above at accredited college or university.

Applications available in church office now.  

Applications & transcripts are due in church office July 8th.

CALL JANICE BOWDEN AT 417-256-6982

Scholarship Opportunities

Scholarship applications 
for FUMC high school seniors 

& first time college students (under age 21) 
are now available in church office for 2024-25

Completed applications along with official
transcripts are due by May 1 to the church office

In Loving Memory
Annie Imel
Barbara Alsup



Last day of March ended with beautiful Easter services here at First United. I so enjoyed the
music, the message, the laughter, and business of it all. And, oh how I loved the children and
their contribution to the services. But this newsletter is going to take a strange twist as I move
from March to April very abruptly, so bear with me. 

This year, the day after Easter was April Fool’s Day. Most mornings at about 4:30 am, I start 
with a cup of coffee and two mindless games on my phone. One is Wordle and the other is 
Connections. Both challenge me, but they also allow me just a moment to not be too serious in 
the quiet of my own space before the day really starts. Connections has 16 words that have 4 
categories, and it is my challenge to group them correctly within 4 plays. Fun right? I have 
played this game for months and secretly look forward to the challenge. But….April 1st, they put 
emojis instead of words! First of all pictures, but emojis? I use very few emojis (mostly hearts, 
smiles, and maybe eyerolls), so I didn’t even know what part of them were. It caught me off 
guard and I felt a little uncomfortable. April Fool’s, and they got me. But after I took a step back 
and took the time to research a few of the emojis I didn’t know, and I proceeded with the idea 
that this was no different than any other morning, I was able to accurately complete the task at 
hand with no errors. 
Following my mindless game play, I begin to lay out in my mind the items that will be my work 
challenges for the day. I pray, I carefully consider each area that is in my lane and that is my 
responsibility. I try very hard to take a mind photograph of each ministry, family, people group, 
leaders, etc. and apply God’s will and desire to all of them so they are not just a picture, but 
part of a much bigger continuous movie. I ask God, what he would have me do, how can I help 
to seamlessly marry each ministry into a full “Kingdom minded” approach. And then, I go to the 
office. I make phone calls, I prepare lessons, I fix problems as they arise, I help with outreach, I 
smile as much as possible, and I cry with people as they go through hard moments in their 
journey. And then, April Fool’s …. Things can be so different than I planned or expected. 
Reactions are unexpected, (good or bad), maybe I missed a connection, maybe I didn’t start 
with, “God laid this on my heart”, because He does, you know, maybe I didn’t contact everyone 
that needed to be in the loop, or maybe people missed the email, memo, text message, or the 
information as it scrolled across the screen. I can receive emails, notes, or spoken words that 
are good or bad, but they are sometimes unexpected either way. So, I have to pause, 
reevaluate, keep the mission in mind (God) and start again. Connections, the game, sometimes 
says, “one move away.” And it can be a struggle to figure out that one move that will complete 
the connection successfully. But God knows I do try. 

The church has many working parts. We all have a part to play, and by church, I speak of far 
beyond these walls of First United Methodist Church. We are but a small part of the whole. 
Each ministry within our walls is a small part of the whole of our church. Each person is a small 
but vital part of the whole of each ministry. Each director and leader in the church is a small 
part of putting together and nurturing the ministries that will reach far beyond our walls. April 

Family Ministry



Fool’s does happen to all of us sometimes, but accepting the challenge to realize that a positive
outcome can be reached if we just take time to look at the things we may not fully understand.
Being able to see and recognize that things can be grouped differently than initially thought is a
vital part of working within the calls God has so carefully and wonderfully blessed each of us
with. I know what it is like when I make a wrong choice in my game of Connections. I watch the
little dots disappear as I approach the point of failure. I’m not gonna lie though, sometimes, I 
get to my last dot during the day and think I am about to fail when that amazing positive
connection comes along that saves me! Luckily, God doesn’t only give us four finite chances to
make accurate connections each day. I am so thankful for the many positive comments and
connections that I get daily that save me from failure. 

With that being said, our church has a few particular needs that are a vital part of the ministries 
that will ultimately meet the needs of a growing church community here at FUMC. Children are 
not just a product of our future but are our future. We need parents and grandparents to help 
every week in the classrooms. Children are a fundamental part of our church. Parents are a vital 
part of the future of our church. Attending services is an important part of growing and 
encouraging a church community that is vibrant. 
• Please consider helping in the nursery and preschool at least on a rotation basis. 
• Please consider helping in the elementary and junior high classrooms at least on a 
rotation basis. 

• Please consider pouring into our high school classrooms at least on a rotation basis. 
Curriculums are provided, we just need your awesomeness! 

These are some of the most important jobs within our church. Creating disciples, instilling the 
Word of God into the minds of our young people, providing an opportunity for parents to 
rotate in and out of these ministries so they can also attend classes and church services to 
create a sense of belonging and ownership in both the mission and vision of our church is so 
very important. Everyone has a part of this whole. For every service or Sunday school class 
missed because of volunteering to help in another ministry even once a month, you will have 
made a long-lasting imprint on the lives of others. You become a memory that will be 
mentioned someday far in the future. Please sign up to help so we can continue to offer these 
ministries. 

God first in ALL things. 

Blessings!
 Lori 



Thankyou
F R O M  U M W

A f t e r  t h e  B a k e l e s s  B a k e  S a l e  l a s t  f a l l ,  t h e  U n i t e d
M e t h o d i s t  W o m e n  w e r e  a b l e  t o  o f f e r  s u p p o r t  t o

T w o  L a n e  R e c o v e r y ,  t h e  J a m a i c a n  M e d i c a l
M i s s i o n  t e a m ,  V a c a t i o n  B i b l e  S c h o o l ,  B i r t h d a y

B l e s s i n g s  a n d  F r i e n d s h i p  C i r c l e  M i n i s t r i e s .  
T h a n k  y o u  f o r  y o u r  g e n e r o u s  c o n t r i b u t i o n s

s u p p o r t i n g  t h e  m i s s i o n  o f  U M W - - t o  t u r n  f a i t h ,
h o p e  a n d  l o v e  i n t o  a c t i o n .

. . .

Tuesday April 9, 2024
Fellowship Hall - 9:00am

Everyone is welcome!

A representative from Salutes  
will be presenting information on

the shelter for Veterans and
others in the community.

Please bring a copy of
your favorite Crockpot

recipe to share



PRAYER
Night
21
APRIL

06
PM

JOIN US IN THE SANCTUARY AS WE
COME TOGETHER, AS ONE BODY OF
BELIEVERS, AND PRAY FOR GOD’S

WILL AT GENERAL CONFERENCE 2024.

2024-2025
FRIENDSHIP CIRCLE 

PRESCHOOL
Open Registration

3 YR OLD PROGRAM & 

4 YR OLD PROGRAM 

Register online at
https://fumcwestplains.com/friendship-circle

For your information please contact us :
amy@fumcwestplains.com

Call : 417-256-6167

April 9that 6pm

PRAYER
Night
21
APRIL

06
PM

JOIN US IN THE SANCTUARY AS WE
COME TOGETHER, AS ONE BODY OF
BELIEVERS, AND PRAY FOR GOD’S

WILL AT GENERAL CONFERENCE 2024.







ANDY LAMBEL
LEAD PASTOR

ANDY@FUMCWESTPLAINS.COM

Administrative Council Chair

columbarium committee

Lay Leader

librarian 

methodist women

safe Gatherings

STAFF & LEADERS

contact information
417-256-6167   www.fumcwestplains.com

503 west main West pLains, MO 65775

DEBBIE STAUFFER
CONGREGATIONAL CARE

DEBBIE@FUMCWESTPLAINS.COM

Falana boze
ADMIN ASSISTANT

FALANA@FUMCWESTPLAINS.COM

AMY MURPHY
friendship circle daycare

friendship circle preschool

AMY@FUMCWESTPLAINS.COM

Lori wheeler

Bambi Wheeler
Executive Director

bambi@fumcwestplains.com

Bob Legler

Janice Bowden

Rob Stauffer

donna cook

Wanda Byrd

amy murphy & Lori Wheeler

director of family ministries

Lori@fumcwestplains.com


